
COUNCIL OF CHEVY CHASE VIEW 

 

Work Session to Review Clark/Azar Civil Engineering Services 

Proposal for Stormwater Management and Climate Resilience Study 

 

Date:      December 9, 2021 

Place: Meeting was held via an open conference call 

Present:   Paula Fudge, Chair; Peter Marks, Carlos Molina and  

             Nancy Somerville, Council members 

  Jana Coe, Town Manager 

      Julie Sparacino, Moderator 

 

Others Present:  Jason Azar, Vice President, Clark/Azar & Associates 

         Bruce Hebbard, 4300 Glenridge Street 

     David Goldwyn, 4212 Dresden Street  

 

The Work Session was called to order by Paula Fudge at 4:10 p.m. 

 

At its November 17, 2021 monthly meeting, the Council requested a 

proposal from Clark/Azar to add a landscape architectural firm to the 

project team.  Landscape architecture and engineering firms frequently 

team together on-site design and green infrastructure projects, and 

some design firms have both engineers and landscape architects on 

staff.  Clark/Azar does not have a landscape architecture division, 

but they could bring a landscape architecture firm on board as a 

consultant.  With the Town's DNR grant proposal submission deadline of 

December 14, 2021, the Council will rely on Clark/Azar for its budget 

projections, which need to factor in required consultants' costs.  

 

After considerable discussion, Nancy Somerville moved that the 

projection of costs for use in the DNR Grant Application with a total 

cost of $69,052 be approved.  Pete Marks seconded the motion and it 

passed with a 4-0 vote.  

 

     Respectfully submitted, 

     Jana Coe, Town Manager 


